

15 January 2018

SERVICE INVESTIGATIONS - SEAFORD ROAD LEVEL CROSSING REMOVAL PROJECT

Dear resident

The Level Crossing Removal Authority is removing 50 dangerous and congested level crossings. The works to remove the level crossing at Seaford Road in Seaford will begin in early 2018.

In preparation for the safe removal of this level crossing, the project team need to further investigate the location of underground services, including gas, water, telecommunications, electrical, and sewerage.

These works will occur from **Monday 22 January 2018**, weather permitting. Works will be undertaken intermittently across a two week period. Works will not take place on the Australia Day Holiday weekend.

Works will be undertaken between **7am and 5pm** weekdays. Traffic management will be in place to keep road and footpath users safe, please allow extra travel time.

At times during works, there will be no left or right turn into Fortescue Avenue from Seaford Road. There will also be no right turn from Seaford Road into Railway Parade. Detours will be in place, and visual messaging boards will be installed to advise of these detours.

What we are doing

- Investigating and recording the location of underground services
- · Using suction trucks that use high pressure water to excavate holes in the ground, rather than digging holes
- Refilling the holes and reinstating the ground

Where are the works?

The works will occur within the rail corridor and on nearby roads, including:

- Seaford Road
- Railway Parade
- Fortescue Avenue

What to expect

- There will be intermittent noise during these works generated by the suction trucks
- There will be parking restrictions at some locations and lane and footpath closures during the works
- Detours will be in place where necessary, please allow extra travel time

We apologise for any inconvenience experienced. Should you have any questions about the works taking place, or would like more information about the project please phone our Community Information Line on 1800 762 667 or contact us via email at contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au.

Kind regards,

Seaford Road Level Crossing Removal Project Team



